Rooley Lane Medical Centre
Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Meeting on Wednesday 21st Sept , 6-7pm, 2016
Minutes
PPG members present: NS, SD, SR, AD, BG
Staff present: Dr D, DW, EI, JN
Ground Rules – we will…
· Work together and get stuck in, to deliver results as a group

· Provide constructive feedback on a range of issues
· Aim to improve the experience and care for the whole practice population 

· Listen respectfully

· Maintain confidentiality

· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other

· Have fun

· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Minutes
· Welcome and introductions 
A welcome to our new members of our PPG coming to their first meeting! 
· Feedback of access plan and what has happened so far
Dr D went through the action plan and updated the group on what stage we are at, at each one. Overall our patient satisfaction survey responses have increased in all areas since January 2016. This is very pleasing and good to see all areas improving.

· Priorities to look at

· Secret shopper audit – October 

Sometime in October or November, we would like members of the PPG to do a secret shopper audit. This is where you ring up the surgery and listen to the all the phone messages, see what the receptionist actually says to you, what position you are in the queue at certain times, and if anything needs improving on.
SD (with help from Dr D) agreed to draft an audit sheet which everyone can use. She will bring this to the next meeting and then everyone can agree the final draft and have a plan for when to conduct the survey

· Translating documents for us

DW has had trouble in getting information from Bevan House. DW also contacted several document translation companies and the prices were ridiculously high. Therefore the practice is unable to go down these routes. It was suggested that we focus on recruiting other more PPG members especially those who speak other languages and might be able to translate some documents.

· Ipad

DW gave the update on the IPAD situation as another means of booking appointments, requesting prescriptions within the surgery. Since the meeting the practice manager has told me that the GPs have agreed to get the kit for this and get it installed in the surgery, even though the funding bid for this got rejected.
· Self care room

The self care room is nearly finished. DW has created lots of BP and BMI charts and what recommended action to take based on the readings. This just needs to be blown up to A3 and then the room will be operational for patients to use.
· SD to look at letters – DNAs and Nurse
The group looked at our current did not attend letters, asthma invites and diabetic invites. There were some comments on that the “did not attend” letters were fit for purpose and worded appropriately. AS mentioned that the words practice policy should be stated within the letter, so DW will include this.

For the diabetic and asthma invites, there needs to be some merging of SD’s letters and DW to make it sound more patient friendly but also not be too wordy. DW will work on these and then send out the final letters for approval.
· Practice Health Champions – coming 2nd Nov (PPG meeting)
Practice Health Champions are patients who help the practice by running support groups for other patients and encouraging other patients to live healthily. The practice is going to work with a charity which will help to train and support patients to become practice health champions. This charity are called Altogether Better. Their support worker will be coming to our next meeting to talk about the project and opportunities to get involved. 
· Self care week (involving Nick, Opioid, alcohol worker etc)

We are trying to get in different speakers from all the services we do here. This is a work in progress and this item will be pushed back to the next meeting.
· Reviewing FFTs every month
This area is still low in terms of respondents and is an area which we will be asking the PPG to sit in the waiting area with patients as well as trying to recruit them. The PPG asked if the self-arrival touch screen could help with this. DW will look into what functionality the touch screen can provide us in terms of us putting on messages and feedback forms.  It was mentioned that maybe we could redesign the Friends and Family test forms to be able to staple onto prescriptions as a quick data capture method. 

· AOB
· Consent forms and DBS checks
The group were happy to have a DBS check completed before they could do any 1-1 patient works. The practice manager is soon to be signing up to a new DBS company; she will liaise with Dr D to find out exactly what is needed for your DBS checks.

· Date of next meeting – 2nd November 6-7pm

